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Re: 2025–26 Pre-Budget submissions 

The Australian Services Union (‘ASU’) is one of Australia’s largest unions, representing approximately 
135,000 members. ASU members work in a wide variety of industries and occupations in both the 
private, public and community sectors. 

We refer Treasury to our previous submissions: 2024-25 Pre-Budget submissions; and 2023-24 Pre-
Budget submissions1. Our priorities and recommendations contained within these submissions remain 
unchanged. 

The Commonwealth must provide sustainable and long-term funding for the social and community 
services sector, reform the NDIS, and substantially increase federal funding for local government. 
These key areas are vital for ensuring a sustainable and equitable society, as they directly impact the 
well-being of individuals, the quality of public services, as well as supporting Australia’s most 
vulnerable. 
 
Work with the ASU to modernise the Social, Community, Home Care and Disability 
Services Industry Award 
Community and disability workers are highly skilled workers who provide vital support to millions of 
Australians. In everyday life, as well as through fires, flood and other emergencies, these essential 
frontline workers support our communities and help build an inclusive and strong Australia. 

The Commonwealth can demonstrate its support for community and disability sector workers by 
supporting the ASU’s Fair Work Commission applications to modernise the classifications structure in 
the Social, Community, Home Care and Disability Services (SCHDS) Award, protect the legacy of the 
2012 Equal Pay Case, and close the home care loophole.  

Despite winning professional wage rates through the 2012 Equal Remuneration Order (ERO), our 
members’ work in community and disability services remains systematically undervalued because the 
classification structure was made 30 years ago and does not reflect the growing complexity and 
professionalism of community and disability service work. This makes it difficult for employers and 

 
1 Australian Services Union, Submissions [Online] http://www.asu.asn.au/resources/submissions  
2024-25 Pre-Budget submissions; and 2023-24 Pre-Budget submissions 








